ASME Public Review Objections on Proposed Revision to ANSI Patent Policy 

(October, 2006)

ASME objects to the proposed revision to the ANSI Patent Policy (ExSC 6658) for the following reasons:

1. The revision requires that accredited standards developers comply with a policy that may be unenforceable by developers. The proposed policy requires the developer to receive a statement from the patent holder (or other party) with regard to licensing terms, however, the policy does not address any guidance or specify the obligations of the developer should the patent holder refuse to provide such a statement. Granted, the same issue existed with the current Patent Policy, but the proposed revision exacerbates the issue by now applying the policy to existing, approved, published American National Standards, in addition to proposed ANS’ that are already covered by the existing policy. 

2. It is noted that the policy clearly states that neither the developer nor ANSI is responsible for determining the validity of any patent claims. Thus, the policy as revised invites the potential for abuse by intentional submission of false patent claims. 

ASME believes these issues are of such significance for a meaningful, reasonable Patent Policy that they should be addressed and resolved before a proposed revision to the Patent Policy is issued.

